

Council Meeting Agenda  
Monday, January 14<sup>th</sup>, 2019  
5:30pm – 7:30pm  
SE2 324 Council Chambers

- 11.1 Call to Order
- 11.2 Acceptance of the Agenda
- 11.3 Acceptance of the Minutes: 2018-12-03
- 11.4 Old Business
  - 11.4.1 Executive Director's Report
  - 11.4.2 Executive Updates
  - 11.4.3 Clubs Committee Report - Eiryllle S.
- 11.5 New Business
  - 11.5.1 Announcement & By-Election Proposal *(See attached)* - Henry V.
  - 11.5.2 Interim VP Campus Life *(See attached)* - Henry V.
  - 11.5.3 Special General Meeting Discussion *(See attached)* - Tim D. & Christian C.
- 11.6 Open Forum
- 11.7 Reminders
  - 11.7.1 Industry Days: 2018-01-22 to 24 @ SE2 Great Hall
  - 11.7.2 Next Council Meeting: 2019-01-28 @ 17:30 in Council Chambers
- 11.8 Meeting Adjournment

**Council Meeting**  
**Monday, January 14<sup>th</sup>, 2019**  
**Minutes**

- Executives:** Justin Cervantes – Chair, School of Computing & Academic Studies  
 Christian Colquhoun – VP External  
 Timothy David – President  
 Carina Dung – Chair, Aerospace Campus  
 Matt Hardwick – Chair, School of Business  
 Cory Pope – Chair, School of Energy  
 Chris Samra – Chair, Schools of Transportation, Construction & the Environment  
 Eiryll Sanchez – VP Student Affairs  
 Henry Vo – VP Finance & Administration  
 Sasha Voznyuk – Chair, School of Health Sciences
- Satellite Councillors:** Ravi Herath – Annacis Island  
 Dawson Verboven – Downtown Campus
- Regrets:** Justin Lamarche – Marine Campus
- Staff:** Caroline Gagnon - Executive Director  
 Darla Williscroft - Administrative Coordinator  
 Stewart McGillivray – Government Relations Strategist
- Councillors:** Annabelle Angle  
 Ophelia Bar-Lev-Wise  
 Sani Dzafic  
 Michael Girard  
 Hala Hassan  
 Raynen Jamieson  
 Nic Johnson  
 Katrina Kleefman  
 Jean Marc Lafleur  
 Adam Langenstein  
 Marizelle Magpantay  
 Alysha Mayenburg
- Absent:** Tyler Alfreds  
 Cindy Chang  
 Michael Martins
- Max Melling  
 Stephanie Mulder  
 Nikita Nayak  
 Tamara Nicol  
 Paige Purcha  
 Rose Salm  
 Eli Shields  
 Don Starck  
 Philip Struthers
- Evan Morrow  
 Quinton Silzer

### 11.1 Meeting Called to Order

The Chairperson, Tim, calls the meeting to order at 17:49 (31 voting members, including Chair).

### 11.2 Acceptance of the Agenda

**Motion:**

Be it resolved that the agenda be accepted as distributed.

*Moved by: Max Melling*

*Seconded by: Cory Pope*

**30/0/0 Carried**

### 11.3 Acceptance of the Minutes

**Motion:**

Be it resolved that the Council minutes from 2018-12-03 be accepted as distributed.

*Moved by: Ophelia Bar-Lev-Wise*

*Seconded by: Sasha Voznyuk*

**28/0/2 Carried**

### 11.4 Old Business

#### 11.4.1 Executive Director's Report

- See attached.

#### 11.4.2 Executive Updates

- See attached.
- Board of Governors has authority to approve new computers and technology for campuses; \$1.8 million has been allocated towards new computers. No details where they are going yet.
- Burnaby South by-election coming up in February and we will be hosting another debate on campus. Have heard from 4 parties that would like to be involved. Jagmeet Singh has confirmed that he will be participating. Are looking for professional moderators from the community. If you would like to volunteer, please contact Christian. Will tentatively occur the week of 2019-02-11.
- Alysha has moved from Health Science to Residence councillor.
- Two new councillors for School of Construction & the Environment, Tamara and Katrina.
- Clothing drive will be called Stop, Drop & Swap, tentative dates have been set. Will be held in the Townsquares.

**Discussion:**

- Are the new computers to replace old ones or to add more?

- To replace.
- Which campuses?
  - Burnaby.
- Where are the old computers going?
  - Back to their technology company.
- How do we know they are going to be replaced?
  - We do not know where they are going yet, but they will be coming.
- Is this debate going to be open to the public? What kind of security will there be?
- Will not be marketed to the public, but we will not bar people.
- Have no confirmed details.

17:55 Councillor joins. Count is 32.

### 11.4.3 Clubs Committee Report

- Received \$3,727 in funding requests and approved \$2,810. Have \$11,200 remaining to date to be allocated.

## 11.5 New Business

### 11.5.1 Announcement & By-Election Proposal

- See attached.
- Instead of holding a by-election separately from the main elections, it is proposed that we hold the by-election with the full general election and the successful Vice President Campus Life will take office immediately following the ratification of the votes by Council.

#### **Special Resolution:**

Be it resolved that the by-election to be held in pursuant to section 14.5(b) of the bylaws for the position of Vice President Campus Life be conducted at the same time as the already scheduled full election and that the successful candidate be deemed both the by-election winner for the balance of the current Executive term and main election winner for the full Executive term beginning June 1st, 2019, and this decision be authorized under bylaw 24.2.

*Moved by: Henry Vo*

*Seconded by: Paige Purcha*

18:01 Councillor joins. Count is 33.

#### **Discussion:**

- Who is voting on this?
  - All students can vote in elections for Vice President Campus Life.
- What is the likelihood that no one will want to run for this position in the election period?

- Worst case scenario, the interim person will continue until 2019-05-31. It is not likely that we will have no candidates.
- What is the waiting period for us to decide who will be interim Campus Life?
  - The next agenda item discusses this.
  - We are obligated to fill this position with a councillor regardless of this motion.
- What has happened in the past when an Executive left their role early?
  - This exact same scenario happened and was carried as motioned. The time that the person stepped down last year coincided with the general election, so the position was vacant until the general elections concluded.
- What is the difference in time between when the by-election would occur and the general elections?
  - The by-election would take place about two weeks before the general elections.
  - If we run two elections so close together, we would be bombarding students with confusing information.

**Special Resolution:**

Be it resolved that the by-election to be held in pursuant to section 14.5(b) of the bylaws for the position of Vice President Campus Life be conducted at the same time as the already scheduled full election and that the successful candidate be deemed both the by-election winner for the balance of the current Executive term and main election winner for the full Executive term beginning June 1st, 2019, and this decision be authorized under bylaw 24.2.

*Moved by: Henry Vo*

*Seconded by: Paige Purcha*

**31/1/0 Carried**

**11.5.2 Interim VP Campus Life**

- See attached.
- Three council members put their name forward for consideration and make brief statements.

**Motion:**

Be it resolved that Nikita Nayak be the interim Vice President Campus Life until the ratification of the 2019-2020 election results.

*Moved by: Henry Vo*

*Seconded by: Ophelia Bar-Lev-Wise*

**Motion to Table:**

Be it resolved that Item 11.5.2 be tabled until to the 2019-01-28 meeting.

*Moved by: Philip Struthers*

*Seconded by: Cory Pope*

**Discussion:**

- Do not understand why we would listen to candidates tonight and not elected one of them. What difference would waiting two weeks make to our decision?
  - Waiting another 2 weeks with such a short term takes away a lot of the time they would be in place.
  - If we do not fill the role tonight, they can wait until the general election to run.

**Motion to Table:**

Be it resolved that Item 11.5.2 be tabled until to the 2019-01-28 meeting.

*Moved by: Philip Struthers*

*Seconded by: Cory Pope*

**2/29/1      Defeated**

**Discussion:**

- Is there a reason to nominate and elect a member of council tonight versus at a later time?
  - The bylaws state that a temporary successor shall be selected by Council. You can approach it how ever you would like. It would make sense for Council to approach the vacancy immediately so work can be done in this role.

**Motion:**

Be it resolved that Nikita Nayak be the interim Vice President Campus Life until the ratification of the 2019-2020 election results.

*Moved by: Henry Vo*

*Seconded by: Ophelia Bar-Lev-Wise*

**32/0/0      Carried**

**11.5.3 Special General Meeting Discussion**

- Proposing to have a Special General Meeting to modify the bylaws, will come forward with more information at the next Council meeting. There will be a Bylaw Committee meeting to ensure that these proposals make sense ahead of the meeting.
- The first proposed item is about the role of the Downtown Campus Satellite Councillor. Looking at moving this position to a Chair role due to the influx of students, allowing better service for those students downtown. There used to be a Chair position and it was changed to a Councillor position as they did not have a large enough pool of students to merit it.

- Second proposal is a change of the Chair of Aerospace Campus role. The Aerospace Campus does not have a large number of students. Potentially proposing to make this role a Satellite Councillor instead of a Chair.
- Will be proposing at the next meeting that Council can send these questions, once refined, to a Special General Meeting. In two weeks following the call of the Special General Meeting, it will occur before the regularly scheduled Council meeting and everyone in community is allowed to come and voice their opinions on these questions being brought forward at it.

**Discussion:**

- How many full-time students do we have at other campuses? If we were to have a Chair, would they keep their Councillor as well?
  - The majority of students Downtown are part-time. Full-time equivalent is currently roughly 600 students at the Downtown Campus, 270 at Aerospace, 46 at Marine, and a similar number at Annacis Island.
  - The Chair would have Councillors as well; 1 per every 300 full-time students as in the bylaws.
- When would this change take effect?
  - This change would take effect in the next general election, assuming the Special General Meeting occurs, and the motions carry.
- In an election, would the Chair of Downtown only have access to voters from downtown?
  - Checked with the Registrar's office and they do have the ability to do that.
  - If a student has a course Downtown, they would be able to vote for that Chair, as well as any other Schools they are associated with.

**11.6 Open Forum**

- Working committee for Health Sciences building; seeking student input on how to make this space more open to students. The layout of the building will be set by the architects but would like to hear from students on how it can be improved.
- Looking for student leaders to speak about experiences about bullying or gender issues or equity. Would like to put together a video to play on Pink Shirt Day.
- The Vancouver Sun Run is coming soon. Looking for volunteers to help organize.
- Working to restructure the Set Rep program and are seeking input, please let your Chair know any concerns or suggestions, they will be taken into account.
  - The format of the meetings are consistent currently, but looking to potentially modify this to better meet the needs of each School and campus.

## **11.7 Reminders**

**11.7.1** Industry Days: 2018-01-22 to 24 @ SE2 Great Hall

**11.7.2** Next Council Meeting: 2019-01-28 @ 17:30 in Council Chambers

## **11.8 Meeting Adjournment**

It was moved by Stephanie Mulder and seconded by Don Starck that the meeting be adjourned.

**30/0/2 Carried**

The meeting was adjourned at 18:58.



### Item 11.4.1: Executive Director's Report

- **NE1 – Pavilion:** It is anticipated that the new food Pavilion in Ne1 will open March 11, 2019. A pizza counter, a carvery station, and a variety of hot/cold food options will complement our convenience and school supplies offering. We are in the process of hiring staff and are planning training.
- **Strategic Plan:** Due to schedule demands, we are running late with the approval of mission/vision/values of the organization. This will be done by the Executives during the January 18 planning weekend and then brought to the January 28<sup>th</sup> Council for final approval. All staff focus groups have been conducted. The student focus group will be scheduled shortly.
- **Industry Days:** The team is focused on delivery three industry days focusing on Business, Technology and Construction & Engineering. These days are offered from January 22 to 24. We encourage everyone to attend and meet the numerous employers. All employers are currently hiring.

**Upcoming: Events:** <https://www.bcitsa.ca/campus-life/events/>

- Sexual Assault Awareness Fair: Burnaby, January 14 and 15 at 11am
- Workshop: How to prepare for the Technology Industry Fair: Burnaby, January 14 at 4pm
- Glow Week: Neon Spin, Burnaby, January 14 at 4:40pm & 6pm
- Creating a Culture of Consent: Burnaby, January 15 at 2:30pm
- Workshop: How to prepare for the Construction Industry Fair: Burnaby, January 15 at 4pm
- Workshop: How to get your resume noticed: DTC, January 15 a 4:15pm
- Glow Week: Glow Zuma, Burnaby, January 14 at 5:30pm
- Glow Week: Glow in the dark dodgeball, Burnaby, January 16 at 3pm
- Workshop: How to prepare for the Business Industry Fair: Burnaby, January 16 at 2:30pm
- Workshop: How to get your resume noticed: DTC, January 17a 4:15pm
- Fresh Fruit Fridays: Burnaby, January 18 at 8am
- Free Massages at the Zen Lounge: Burnaby, January 18 at 10am
- **Student Initiative Fund deadline, January 18**
- Workshop: Pitch Master – Industry Day Prep Session, January 21 at 3:30pm
- **Industry Days, January 22 to 24 at 12pm**
- Workshop: How to write impressive cover letter: DTC, January 24 a 4:15pm
- Negotiating contracts: Ask and expert workshop: Burnaby, January 24 at 5:30pm
- Club funding deadline: January 25

### Item 11.5.1: Announcement & By-Election Proposal

As of January 1<sup>st</sup> 2019, Jordan Holden has resigned from the position of Vice President Campus Life, requiring us to run a by-election to fill this vacancy pursuant to the bylaw, section 14.5(b). The concern with running a by-election so close to the regular full executive elections is that the back to back elections may create confusion and divide our marketing resources. The confusion for a position which would last approximately three months seems unwarranted. The suggested motion, a special resolution of Council, would combine both of the elections, and allow the successful candidate for Vice President Campus Life to take office immediately following the ratification of results.

*Suggested motion: Be it resolved that the by-election to be held in pursuant to section 14.5(b) of the bylaws for the position of Vice President Campus Life be conducted at the same time as the already scheduled full election and that the successful candidate be deemed both the by-election winner for the balance of the current Executive term and main election winner for the full Executive term beginning June 1st, 2019, and this decision be authorized under bylaw 24.2.*

**2019/2020 Executive Election Dates** \*Detailed schedule will be released shortly

Nomination Period: Feb. 25 – March 8

Voting Period: March 29 – April 5

### **Item 11.5.2: Interim VP Campus Life**

According to bylaw 14.6, an interim Vice President Campus Life needs to be selected by Council to fill the vacancy until the conclusion of the by-election. As the Vice President Campus Life is directly associated with all Schools, all Councillors are eligible to put their names forward for consideration in selection. Those interested will be asked to state to Council why they should be considered for the role. No candidate is successful until one candidate has received the majority of the votes.

### **Item 11.5.3: Special General Meeting Discussion**

Topics to discuss: ATC position, DTC position, miscellaneous housekeeping

# Objective Updates for January 14th

Name	Position	Objectives	Objectives Update	Objectives Next Steps
Timothy David	President	Create new student introduction video	<b>Executive Introduction &amp; Welcome Back Video:</b> Meeting is scheduled for January 12, 2018 at 3:30 PM to discuss script with BCITSA's Marketing Team and Executive Team.	We will outline the overall script for the intended video while also coordinating the video for Set Representatives
		Work with different interest groups on campus to develop operational plan for equal and inclusive opportunities for all students	<b>Aerospace Technology Campus Engagement:</b> On December 14, the ATC Councillor, Carina Dung and I met with Sanja Boskovic, Associate Dean of the Aerospace Technology Campus (ATC). This meeting was meant to discuss the needs of the ATC Students in the perspective of the institute. Sanja has advised their biggest issue resides in their shortage of housing and the possibility of leasing multiple rooms at a nearby hotel.  <b>Institutional Research: Student Success Data</b> On December 13, the Chair of Health Science, Sasha Voznyuk and I met with Sarah Dunn, the Director of Analytics & Business Intelligence at BCIT. During the meeting, Sarah mentioned a comprehensive survey that is released to a large sample size of students. With such an opportunity, Sasha and I requested to add questions on the survey regarding student engagement with the SA and for further feedback.  <b>International Student Success Meeting: VP Students, Lisa Collins</b> On December 14, the new Vice President Students, Lisa Collins and I met for a few hours to discuss international students concerns and opportunities of improvement. Discussion of the current ISEP and the lack of ownership was brought forward and the lack of additional support for students that pay significantly larger fees than the domestic student. This discussion has been left with her and a follow up meeting will be held on January 30.	<b>Aerospace Technology Campus Engagement:</b> Carina Dung is to further the discussion with Sanja and will speak on the behalf of the association. The possibility of leased housing must further investigated on BCIT's end before any further action from the Association. In theory, such an initiative will provide aid to students that lack transportation to the remote ATC Campus.  <b>Institutional Research: Student Success Data</b> Sasha Voznyuk and Caroline Gagnon will continue the discussion with Sarah Dunn and provide effective questions to be added on BCIT's comprehensive survey. This will allow the Student Association to have a better understanding on how to improve our student engagement efforts.  <b>International Student Success Meeting: VP Students, Lisa Collins</b> In the next scheduled meeting on January 30, the discussion of International Students and Part Time students will be continued and a further update will be given.
		Provide information sessions and networking opportunities between all student representatives sitting on the different boards at BCIT	<b>Board of Governors: Governance Committee</b> As of January 31, 2019, Neil Cox's term on the BCIT Board of Governor's will expire. Currently, he sits as a member of the Governance Committee that oversees the senior management team of BCIT. Upon his leave, a seat will become vacant and creates a window of opportunity for additional student representation. After speaking with Kathy Corrigan, Chair of the Board of Governors, we've come to the conclusion that it would serve the institute to allow further student representation on committees such as the Governance Committee.	<b>Board of Governors: Governance Committee</b> The next Board of Governor's meeting is scheduled for February 7 at the Downtown Campus. The Open Session is public and allows visitors to spectate the discussion that the board has scheduled for the Agenda. For those who are interested the details of the Open Session are:  February 7, 2019 - DTC Campus Room 282/284 Time: 12:00 - 2:00
Henry Vo	VP Finance & Administration	Planning and executing the year end party	Strong interest coming from Kwantlen Student Association. They agreed to purchase "X" amount of tickets. This reassures an estimated count of attendees for our year-end party. We narrowed down a few events and have reached out for prices and accommodation. Emailed Capilano University to see any interest, waiting for their reply.	Comparing all the quotes from potential venues. Next step is to schedule another meeting with Kwantlen Student Association to discuss which events make the best sense. Awaiting Capilano University to see if they are interested.
		Bring existing policies and procedures into line with newly adopted "Policy on Policies"	The policies and procedures are accepted by BCITSA staff members.	No further steps required.
		Update the Investment Policy and start investment process with Controller	We passed the motion to have Rakesh be our investment advisor. Over the break, we transferred the funds from the holding account to the investment account.	We are waiting for Rakesh to send his investment proposal. Once he completes this, we will ensure that the policy aligns with our INT-32 investment policy. Then bringing the proposal to Finance Committee.

# Objective Updates for January 14th

Name	Position	Objectives	Objectives Update	Objectives Next Steps
Eiryll Sanchez	VP Student Affairs	Continue the "Gender Equity Awareness" campaign from the previous year to educate students on the challenges women experience in the workplace.	<i>Met with Trina Prince and discussed how the Gender Equity Awareness campaign has transformed into a year-round campaign. Met with Wafaa Barakat to discuss her experience hosting her 3-day campaign last year and how we can better approach this initiative.</i>	<i>This event will be focused on women in careers, specifically Business, Computing, and Engineering. To create draft event proposal including timeline, event details, workshops, collaborations, etc.</i>
		Work with Career Services, International Student Services, and relevant clubs to promote and develop workshops and presentations targeted to International Students to improve soft skills that are not developed through their program curriculum.	TBA	TBA
		Work with Indigenous Services to create an awareness campaign of their services, and their background to educate the BCIT student community.	<i>Met with Trina Prince (Event Manager), Ean Goqingco (Marketing Manager), and Joanne Stone-Campbell (Indigenous Services Coordinator). Scheduled date: February 25 and 26. This event will be to celebrate Indigenous culture, and the 25th Anniversary of Indigenous Services at BCIT.</i>	<i>Schedule meeting in the week of January 13 with Indigenous Peer Mentors to discuss event details. Draft logistics of events.</i>
		Update all BCITSA language regarding Indigenous Services from "Aboriginal" to "Indigenous" to make it more inclusive of the Indigenous community.	<i>The language update came into effect on November 26, 2018 at the AGM.</i>	<i>No further steps required.</i>
	VP Campus Life	Support Wellness department with various campaigns to enhance student health and wellness. Specifically Speak Up Speak Out and other mental health initiatives.		
		Work with Executives to generate more School-specific content, general student content, and more live-posting from events		
Christian Colquhoun	VP External	Work with the Alumni Association to improve current student and alumni engagement	<i>Held a meeting between key stakeholders to discuss possible strateigc partnerships</i>	<i>Alumni Association board meeting November 22</i>
		While working with various stakeholder groups, develop short and long-term strategies that the BCITSA can take to advance the Open Educational Resources issue forward	<i>no movement</i>	<i>OER Committee meeting upcoming</i>
		Educate students on the BCIT campus about the upcoming Provincial Proportional Representation referendum and promote student involvement in the voting process	<i>Spoke with Jagmeet Singh's campaign manager, he has shown interest in holding a debate at BCIT while running in the upcoming Bi-election in Burnaby South</i>	<i>Find out which other MLAs will be running in the Burnaby South riding, and continue to work on the Jagmeet Singh campaign to get him on campus</i>
Matt Hardwick	Chair of Business	Insure that inclusive community oriented events are held within the School of Business	<i>Still working on event application forms and concept.</i>	<i>Finish forms</i>
		Work with student clubs to promote cross program collaboration	<i>Assiting hard working Set Reps in the planning stages of a school wide mingler event.</i>	<i>Review business case and proposed budget from Hunter.</i>
		Advocate to BCIT the need for increased compost and recycling bins	<i>Met with Joanne to get an update on where we are at with the Carbon Neutral Plan. BCIT is doing some amazing things. I am working with Ean to come up with a campaign to motivate students to recycle and place refundables in the right bins. Proceeds from all refundables collected on campus are funnelled back into bursaries for students.</i>	<i>Continue to work with Ean on campaign materials. Work with BCIT facilities to get recycling bins in lecture halls.</i>
		Revamp Set Rep program	<i>Brainstorm session is being planned with executive team to look at how to refocus the Set Rep program. Video concepts are being developed by James and survey questions will be created from the outcomes of the brainstorm sesh.</i>	<i>Nail down a date for brainstorm session and continue to work with Darla and James on survey and video focus concepts.</i>
		Promote career services and entrepreneurship workshops	<i>Awaiting to hear from Laura on opening date of Eship Centre</i>	<i>Be patient...</i>
Cory Pope	Chair of Energy	Connect students in Engineering, Trades & Architecture programs together through networking and inclusive opportunities		
		Work with BCIT to promote existing programs to international students for their success and achievement		

# Objective Updates for January 14th

Name	Position	Objectives	Objectives Update	Objectives Next Steps
		Link with Learner Services to investigate possible gap in services		
Justin Cervantes	Chair of Computing & Academic Studies	Create Slack account for direct communication with Set Reps	<i>Completed early in the term</i>	
		Promote health and wellness (social and physical) for students by advocating for a SoCAS-sponsored Sun Run team	<i>Completed. We are in the planning phases of determining how many seats go where and whether the chairs are included. Registration slated to open in the New Year.</i>	
		Submit a proposal to the CIO for 5 summer jobs for SoCAS students where students are competing for positions by hackathon	<i>Waiting on feedback from the CIO.</i>	
Sasha Voznyuk	Chair of Health Science	Facilitate interdisciplinary cohesion and partnerships through meaningful exposure to other students' fields of study within health sciences, workshops and seminars with other health professionals, and collaboration with faculty on how to improve interprofessional education.	<i>Met with Connie Evans (IPE and simulation lead) to discuss future events for Health Sciences students for 2019. Query mass CPR competition with simulation mannequins.</i>	<i>Next IPE committee meeting on Tues Dec 4.</i>
		Enhance student input regarding the design and execution of the new Health Sciences Centre.	<i>Lisa Boulton unavailable for persona walkthrough at present. Stantec architect will be at upcoming set rep meeting to answer student questions about Health Sciences Centre and opportunities for student involvement.</i>	<i>Waiting on reply from Ian Kerr from facilities. Will ask Stantec architects for opportunities for Health Sciences students to join their working group at BCIT to provide input.</i>
		Promote student wellness by advocating for improved accessibility to mental and physical health workshops and programs.	<i>Met with Andrea and Lauren (Health and Wellness) to discuss peer support program. Had meeting with Tara and Caroline regarding feasibility and liability concerns.</i>	<i>Teleconference scheduled with KPU and UBC on Dec 3 to ask them how they implemented peer support programs.</i>
Chris Samra	Chair of Transportation, Construction & Environment	Connect students in Engineering, Trades & Architecture programs together through networking and inclusive opportunities	<i>Passive design certifications to come across civil and design. Working with Chair Energy for possible crossover competition. more tp come.</i>	<i>Continue to work with Cory Pope.</i>
		Work with Architectural Connections club to improve the experience for all Architecture and Building Science students	<i>No Movement</i>	<i>Hopefully integrate Archconnect into the above listed competition.</i>
		Passive Design	<i>Report written and delivered. Possible accreditation has been found. All information has been forwarded to the relevant Program Heads and will be taken to the board for review. Passive Design should be integrated in the upcoming years!</i>	<i>Receive meeting updates.</i>
Carina Dung	Chair of Aerospace Technology Campus	Promote the Clubs program on campus to encourage students to connect and gain out of classroom experiences		
		Enhance student wellness on campus through programs and services (ie. doggie de-stress, paint nights, etc.)		
		Encourage networking and build sense of community through inclusive opportunities and events on campus		